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Dear Parent/ Carers 

The pupils break up for the Summer holidays today and we are really pleased that so many 

of our pupils have worked so hard over the past year.  Over the last few weeks many of them 

have also been having transition sessions with their new teachers, and I am sure this will 

support them in settling back into their learning in September. 

Pupils who will be in class-based groups in September are aware of who they will be with 

next year and our older pupils were informed today who their tutor will be in September.  I 

am currently finalising the class timetables and any individual pupil timetables, and these will 

be sent out to all pupils before September. 

We have a number of new pupils who have joined us over the past 8 weeks, and we will be 

hoping to have an individual pupil review meeting with all our new pupils at the start of the 

next school year.  We will contact parents/carers separately about this. 

We have just completed end of year achievement reports for our pupils, and these are being 

sent home with pupils today.  We are particularly pleased with the progress/achievements of 

so many of our pupils, but as pupils progress through school we expect pupils to build on 

their learning and achieve even more successes to support them in their future.   We hope 

that pupils will take note of any ‘next steps’ identified by staff on their report, to support them 

in having a positive start back to school in September. 

School re-opens for pupils, including residential pupils on Tuesday 5th September.  The start 

of the school day is 8.35am and school day finishes at 3.15pm when it moves into the 

Extended Day.  In September Extended Day will continue to end at 5pm but we are planning 

for this to be extended to 7pm before October half term.  I will inform you of any changes 

when the necessary arrangements have been made. 

During the summer break, should you wish to contact us then you can either contact the 

office by email bromptonhall-admin@vennacademy.org or you can email me direct on 

pat.dubas@vennacademy.org.  Alternatively, the office will be open for phone calls/ 

messages etc on Monday 24th July and Tuesday 25th July. 

The office team are working on setting up for September a Parent Portal which will allow you 

to see your child’s attendance and also pay for school dinners and uniform, further details 

around this will follow once set up. 

Finally, I hope you have an enjoyable Summer and we shall look forward to seeing all the 

pupils back at school on 5th September. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Pat Dubas 

Headteacher 
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